
NOTICE TO COMPETITORS 

Number  Time  Date 

1  16:00  11.01.2018 

From     

The Organizing Committee   

 

1. Access to the marina: Due to the large regatta preceding before the 505 

Worlds the marina will be closed for 505 boats till 17 July 2018 inclusive. 

This is not applicable to 505 boats that will come in containers. 

Organizers will provide safe storage of boats that will come earlier in 

Nauta Shipyard near the marina. There may be additional space for boats 

that come earlier in Sailing Clubs. If you would like to come earlier please 

let us know by email or phone. 

2. Traffic regulations: During 505 Worlds 2018, altered traffic regulations 

will apply in the Marina Gdynia. All participants are urgently requested to 

observe the traffic signs when approaching Skwer Kościuszki street and 

to cooperate with the Organizing Authority. Further instructions will be 

given at the entrance to the marina area. 

2.1 The marina area is closed for all vehicles at night. However there will 

be possibility to keep your boat in safe place at Nauta Shipyard near 

the marina if you come late. The information about storage of boats 

will be available on regatta webpage.  

Marina opening hours: 

Wednesday,  18.07   8:00 – 20:00 

Thursday,   19.07   8:00 – 20:00 

Friday,   20.07   8:00 – 20:00 

Saturday,   21.07   8:00 – 20:00 

 



2.2 Temporary access to the marina: You may enter temporarily the 

marina by paying a deposit of 50 EUR valid for one (1) hour. The 

deposit will be returned at the exit after having left the marina area 

on time. 

2.3 Parking: Public parking for cars are available near the Marina Gdynia, 

but we strongly recommend leaving your car at the hotel parking. 

Please follow the road signs to the public parking areas. 

2.4 It is not permitted to leave cars or boat trailers in the marina area. 

The place for trailers will be given upon arrival to the marina.  

 


